
 

 

 

 

 

 

AFM Local 293, CFM   Since 1903 

Volume 120   No. 01 
  

Monday, August 22, 2022 @ 7:00 pm 

Taphouse & Eatery 
 

550 Fennell Ave East at Upper Wentworth  
Hamilton, Ontario 

Squire’s is offering a 15% Discount to Local 293 members who order food at the meeting  

(Bring your HMG membership card to show staff proof of membership with Local 293) 

 

Life Memberships Presentations  
 

 

Join us after the Meeting 

for drinks, snacks and 

chats with fellow members 



 

 

Click to above enter site and get further information 
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Click above for Information and Application Form 

 

MROC distributes the performer’s (i.e., the musician’s and  
vocalist’s) share of neighbouring rights (also known as equitable 

remuneration rights in Canada) and private copying monies. 
Neighbouring rights royalties primarily flow from the broadcast 
and public performance of sound recordings such as on radio, 

non-interactive streaming services and in bars, restaurants,  
fitness clubs and other businesses.  

 

Private copying monies are generated by levies applied to  
importers of blank audio recording media to compensate  

musicians (as well as labels, songwriters and music publishers  
but distributed via different organizations) for copies of music 

made by Canadians for their personal use.  
 

In Canada royalty rates are established in tariffs determined  
by the Copyright Board of Canada. 

 

MROC also distributes royalties that it collects from similar  
organizations in other countries.   

Click Logo below for more Information  

https://musiciansrights.ca/en/
https://www.goprohosting.com/
https://www.goprohosting.com/
https://cfmusicians.afm.org/uploads/file/Musicians Instrument Equipment Liability _1_.pdf
https://cfmusicians.afm.org/uploads/file/Musicians%20Instrument%20Equipment%20Liability%20_1_.pdf
https://cfmusicians.afm.org/uploads/file/Musicians Instrument Equipment Liability _1_.pdf
https://musiciansrights.ca/en/
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     At the risk of sounding overly optimistic it looks like things are getting better for mu-
sicians these days. Many venues are returning to booking live bands again and the 
number of P2 visa applications is steadily rising. People are starved for good live music 
and are showing their appreciation. 

     Mixed in with this sign of resurgence is the worrisome trend of musicians undercut-
ting their worth by playing for less and bargaining themselves down with venue owners. 
Pay what you can and pass the hat propositions are dubious at best and insulting to 

musicians. If all musicians stand their ground and collectively hold the line on prices we have a better chance 
of being paid fairly. 

     Considering the price of gas these days it’s foolhardy to play for less than you’re used to getting. 

Here at the Guild office we’re fielding more calls for musicians to play private functions as well as corporate 
gigs so that’s an encouraging sign. We’ve sent talent lists out to various promoters and people are starting to 
get more jobs. In April we put on a series of livestreams funded through the MPTF through their Jazz Appreci-
ation Month initiative. Twelve bands were employed with 43 members getting work. 

     Financially, the Guild is starting to enjoy a little more security in that we’re up to date with our per capita 
payments to the AFM to our great relief. All our cost cutting measures have helped keep us afloat in these 
difficult times.  

     I’d like to thank all our members who faithfully paid their dues on time and showed their belief in the worth 
of this organization and what it represents to our members. On behalf of myself and the entire executive 
board of the Hamilton Musicians’ Guild we appreciate your support and will strive to work towards improving 
the lot of all our musicians. 

     Lastly, I’d like to thank Secretary-Treasurer Emeritus Brent Malseed for his continued efforts in the office - 
he’s been a big help.  

Yours in solidarity,  

Larry Feudo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Report 

Larry Feudo 

 

https://www.hpo.org/about-us/meet-the-orchestra/ 



 

Report of the Secretary-Treasurer 
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     Stepping into the role of Secretary-Treasurer for The Hamilton Musician's Guild this 
past January was a daunting task for me indeed! The shoes that I had to fill were rather 
large. Not only is the former Secretary-Treasurer Brent Malseed a gentle giant with a re-
markable shoe size, but he had been in the role for approximately ten years, plus had 
served on the board before, plus his  wife, Janna Malseed, was a powerful and active pres-
ence on the Executive Board, plus he had been member since the 1960's, plus his father-
in-law, Jimmy Begg, had been Secretary-Treasurer of the local for an extended period of 

time. Such a legacy and fund of knowledge is impossible to replace, but thankfully Brent has remained available to 
myself in terms of training me and being a presence in the Guild Office when I am away. 
     Since I am only able to be in the Office two days a week, our President Larry Feudo stepped up and began to 
regularly man the Office three days a week. Larry has been on the board for over ten years. His guidance has 
been invaluable to me, not only in terms of coaching but also in terms of his guidance and mentorship. Under his 
leadership for the past decade, the local had some incredible accomplishments and undertook new initiatives in-
cluding scholarships, workshops, Memorandums of Understanding with key community partners, lost wages re-
stored to members, new work for members, funding for musicians in-crisis and the remarkable milestone of be-
coming the first North American local to successfully negotiate with the city for it to agree to pay Union Scale for 
all City-run events. This kind of track record is leading to some incredible things ahead and with new faces on the 
Executive Board, there is fresh energy, enthusiasm, and ideas that we are working hard to develop into concrete 
plans for the good and welfare of our membership. I have also benefitted from the support of the broader leader-
ship of the AFM, in particular Alan Willaert, AFM Vice President of Canada, and Allistair Elliott, AFM International 
Representative of Canada. They have made themselves available and accessible to me and are tireless in their 
efforts to further the depth and scope of opportunities for musicians. 
     The most enjoyable aspect of my time so far in this role has been interacting directly with the membership. Be-
ing able to help my professional peers reach their business goals is a real point of pride for me. One trend that is 
very exciting is that there seems to be a new sense of reconnection with professional activity for many musicians. 
Many players are contacting the Office and saying that they used to work in music but then life took another direc-
tion. They explain that now is the time for them to reclaim their passion and begin to become active in the busi-
ness of music once more. This seems very timely for me because the pandemic impacted all of our lives in a pro-
found way. One aspect of of that impact has been loss but another aspect is that I am observing a spirit of grati-
tude. Time and again I hear from members that they are so glad to be doing what they love, sharing their talents 
with the public and embracing the dignity that comes with turning your personal love of music into a profession. 
We are seeing that our membership is beginning to view their relationship to one another through the Local as 
transformational rather than simply transactional. It is not simply that a member can pay a fee for a needed ser-
vice, but that the strength and solidarity that comes from being a part of the Union is evidenced in the advocacy 
and support that the members experience from one another and from their elected Executive Board. I look forward 
to the months ahead to see what further strides will be made in our work together and I have to thank you all for 
the privilege of being elected to serve as your Secretary-Treasurer. 

Yours in solidarity, Ryan  McKenna 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ryan McKenna 

Ryan  McKenna

              The 

Acoustic Room 
 

New Location 
 

229 Locke St. South 
 

Hamilton, Ont.  
 

https://theacousticroom.ca/ 

https://theacousticroom.ca/ 

905-524-0101 

https://theacousticroom.ca/
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Celebration of life at a later date, hopefully in the fall.   
Contact Laura Raymond - Boca Raton Florida via Facebook Messenger.  

. 
 

Published by The Hamilton Spectator on Jul. 9, 2022.  

Remembering Mike Ricci 
     I was so saddened to hear of the passing of 
Mike Ricci. I first met Mike when he transferred his 
membership from the Toronto Musicians’ Associa-
tion to the Hamilton Musicians’ Guild.  Over the 
years, I had many conversations with Mike and got 
to know him as a very humble and kind human 
being with an amazing talent for music.  When I 
heard of Mike’s passing, I listened to many record-
ings of Mike Ricci’s music and a radio broadcast of 

an interview we did December 6, 2018 with Mike - “Break of Champions” that was recorded at CFMU 93.3 with host Paul 
Panchezak and guests Mike Ricci, myself & Danny Lockwood.  You can click on the link below to listen to this program. 
Note: the “Breakfast of Champions” portion starts at the 0:35:40 mark of this two-hour CFMU 93.1 Radio Program:   

https://www.dropbox.com/s/v6g29fyq2qvn0rt/2018%20Dec%206%20CFMU%2093.3%20Radio%20Breakfast%20of%20Champio
ns%20with%20Mike%20Ricci%2C%20Brent%20Malseed%20%26%20Danny%20Lockwood%20%281%29.mp3?dl=0 

I will forever remember Mike and was fortunate that he was a part of my journey in life.   

Rest in Peace my friend,  

Brent Malseed 

Mike Ricci Trio 

Ron Palangio (guitar), Alex Karcza (drums) and Clark Johnston 
(bass) performing with the Mike Ricci Quartet on July 14, 2021 

Click here to watch 
 

https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=YesgULj3HYY  

The Jazz Connection Big Band 

https://www.youtube.
com/watch?v=WYcFi

HLmAEM 

Jazz Connection Big Band in 2010  
performing at the Waterloo Jazz festival -  

Click or Copy & Paste the link below to view: 
 

https://www.facebook.com/ron.palangio/videos/10150226646260562/ 

Brent Malseed presents 
Mike Ricci a cheque from 
the AFM Lester Petrillo 

Fund in 2015 

eacefully at Jurvinski Hospital our beloved Michael passed away 
from a short battle with cancer leaving us all heartbroken. Prede-
ceased by his parents Giuseppe Ricci and Angelina Ricci (nee 
Ceccanese) and sister Rosemarie Zellin.  Survived by his son 

Gabe Preboy, niece and nephew Laura and Chris Raymond, cousin 
Carlo Bevilacqua who were all dearly loved by Mike.         
     Thanks to Larry and Brent of the musician’s union local 293 for 
all of their help and wonderful praises. Mike was an amazing musi-
cian with his trio consisting of Jimmy Howard, Ron Palangio and 
Alex Karcza with whom he played beautiful music for over 30 years.         
     Many thanks to the ICU department for the wonderful care he 
received, especially Catherine and Nicole who helped us at the end. 
Mike had many friends but especially Tony Capra who they loved 
each other as brothers. My children loved Mike like a stepfather.  
     Mike, you will always be in my heart and mind walking beside 
me. I am blessed to have had a wonderful man like you in my life.     
I will love you forever. 

Love, Susan Mougenot 

P 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YesgULj3HYY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WYcFiHLmAEM
https://www.facebook.com/TheJazzConnection/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWuryZSRaVatw8RL8zKyB5iBR04M_MfHt_djhkcEI-zPXcqz7EsupHRyS0N_KU3ccUiEPtXU6xfsIM5AhPB-bFRtl7OwG02u8M1wFFrZeYYzVgoz1NbQyh4sTEcZp9qaEsX8_Pl1BFfJYrF4rE1UoGlfQJFfxkbhZRI7zsTaDhN2VrrQ_Kg_tX28azLfdfVRElPLhWm
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     Born in Montreal in 1940, Bob and his family moved to Burlington when he was young. After gradu-
ating high school and Hamilton Teachers’ College, he taught music at a number of Burlington elemen-
tary schools. Bob joined the Hamilton Musicians’ Guild in the early 1960’s and earned his 35 and 50 
year pins as well as a life membership in the Guild.  

     While at Teachers’ College, he met his wife Linda. They bought a split level 
house to raise their family (sons Phillip and Murray) and lived happily together 
for many years in Burlington.  

     Bob played with many bands over the years, including Harry Waller, Carl 
Hamilton’s Sophisticated Swing, the Royal Oaks Big Band, vocalist Sandy 
Faux, John Canim and Smooth Blend to name a few. Although fluent in all gen-
res of music, Bob leaned toward jazz, swing, blues, Latino, classical and pop. 
Bob played both stand up bass and bass guitar (Gibson’s Getty Lee model 
equally well and also played piano, and more recently guitar).  

     Playing music with Bob was always a joy! He listened intently, worked hard, shared his knowledge 
and expertise generously, had a quick sense of humour and was loyal, energetic, diplomatic, wise and 
considerate. What else could one ask for in a consummate musician? For me personally, has was the 
brother I never had, and the best friend I ever had.  

     Bob will be deeply missed by family, friends and all who knew him.  

Rest in peace, Bobby - you’ve earned it, Bud.  
 

Sincerely,  

Ralph LeFevre.  

“A Prince of a Man and a Wail of a Bass Player”  

Smooth Blend bandmates (L-R) Alex Karcza, Dave Crown,  
Ralph LeFevre and Bob Devey at the Hamilton Yacht Club in 2019 

Bob Devey  
playing his  
bass guitar  

Bob Devey 
working the 
bass fiddle  
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     I’m happy to report the return this past June of “Blues With a Feeling” to the Leander 
Boat Club in Hamilton. The concert/dance is an annual memorial to Canada’s blues leg-
end King Biscuit Boy (Richard Newell) who passed away in January of 2003. Richard 
was a past member of Local 293. The event was staged every year since 2003 until the 
onset of the Covid pandemic. Due to health restrictions, we were unable to stage the 
show for the last two years but as noted “Blues With a Feeling” made a triumphant re-
turn to our favoured venue down at the Hamilton waterfront on June 4th of 2022.  

     When Richard passed in 2003 his small close knit family kept his funeral arrangements very private. In 
March of that year a large group of friends and fellow musicians came  together to stage a massive celebration 
of life for Richard at the “77” club in downtown Hamilton. Over a hundred and twenty five musicians offered 
their services free of charge to be a part of this monumental concert. As well over six hundred spectators 
jammed the club for a night of music that lasted close to eight hours. To cover costs a small admission price 
was charged (performing musicians were excepted). With the large crowd more than enough money was taken 
in to cover expenses and the organizers had to decide what to do with the excess funds. We decided on two 
options – we would create a scholarship in Richard’s memory at Mohawk College in the Jazz Music program 
and we would stage a tribute concert annually featuring rockin’ blues music in the King Biscuit Boy tradition 
(what Richard liked to call the “T.H.&B. sound”). This year marked our 18th concert and 20 years since Rich-
ard’s passing.  

     This year’s show was another resounding success featuring 
three great acts. Tim Gibbons and his Swampbusters opened 
the show with a unique blend of bayou and blues. Tim worked 
with Richard Newell many times and is well known around town 
for his previous band The Trouble Boys and as a member of 
popular ‘80s group The Shakers. Tim was followed by myself 
and Local 293 President Larry Feudo with our band Trickbag. 
Aside from our own musical endeavours Trickbag served as 
King Biscuit Boy’s backup band on many occasions. At this 
year’s Blues With A Feeling the group was joined by a couple of 
special guests: saxman Sonny Del Rio (another King Biscuit 
Boy veteran) and Lester Smith, a former Trickbag member who 
debuted a few tunes from his new CD, “Another Day In Para-
dise”. Finally the show closers were the legendary Cameo 
Blues Band featuring two Crowbar members, Ray Harrison and 
Sonnie Bernardi and longtime Ronnie Hawkins Hawk, Mike 
Eastman. Their set featured some great King Biscuit favourites 
with John Dickey singing and taking the harp role. Also, with the 
concert so close to the passing of Ronnie Hawkins, Mike East-
man led the band through a few from the Hawk’s repertoire in 
tribute.  

     In year’s gone by Local 293 has been one of the sponsors of 
Blues With a Feeling through a donation to the scholarship at 
Mohawk. In recent years however because of pandemic belt-
tightening the Local as been unable to contribute. Also, on ac-
count of Covid and its restrictions the Jazz Program at Mohawk has been in a state of limbo with in person 
learning shut down for almost two years. In light of that situation for the last two years proceeds from the con-
cert have been redirected to Local 293’s Bob Pedler Fund with donations of $2000. last year and this year. 
Hopefully, barring unforeseen circumstances, we’ll be back again next year for a springtime show at Leander. I 
should mention one last thing – the seven present members of the Friends of Richard Newell Committee: Paul 
Cronkwright, Neil Nickafor, Sonny Del Rio (Grasley), Ian Wallace, Rob Platsko, 
Larry Feudo and myself.   

Regards,  
Paul Panchezak,  
Sergeant-at-Arms 

 

Paul Panchezak 
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Carter  
Lancaster 

  

  Ryan McKenna  
presented 

Life Membership Certificate  
& AFM Life Member Pin 

General  Membership  Meeting 
  Highlights  -  Monday, December 06,   2021    

 

AFM  Life   

Member  Pin  

Presentations  

 

HMG 293 Life  

Member Certificate  

Presentations     

 

Martin  
Wall 

  

  Ryan McKenna & Larry Feudo 
Presented 

Life Member Certificate  
& AFM Life Member Pin 

 

Sterling 
Stead 

  

  Ryan McKenna & Larry Feudo 
Presented 

Life Member Certificate  
& AFM Life Member Pin 
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Nancy 
(Bourdon Nelson) 

  

  Brent Malseed 
Presented 

Life Member Certificate  
& AFM Life Member Pin 

 

HMG 293 Life  

Member Certificate  

Presentations     

 

AFM  Life   

Member  Pin  

Presentations  

 

Hans   J. F. 
Preuss 

  

  Brent Malseed 
Presented 

Life Member Certificate  
& AFM Life Member Pin 

 

Stephen 
Pentland 

   

 
Brent Malseed 

Presented 
Life Member Certificate 
& AFM Life Member Pin 

 

Mark  
Alexander 

   

Rest In Peace 
Sept 19/56 - March 19/22 

 

Mark passed away just 
after his Life Member  
Certificate & AFM Life 

Member Pin was present-
ed by Brent Malseed 
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    We are thrilled to announce that we have expanded the CFM Discount Program to provide our mem-

bers and their families with more savings and benefits. In partnership with Union Savings, a not-for profit program, we join 
70 fellow unions across Canada in this program which greatly benefits our collective members.  

    Discounts are offered in a vast range of products/services from credit cards, mortgages, home and auto 
insurance, clothing, car rentals, concerts and more. Some vendors include Canada’s Wonderland, LG, Adidas, BMO, 
RBC, Park’N Fly, the ROM, 1800Flowers and Swarovski. 

    Of interest to our touring musicians and their families, is our updated, world-wide Travel Medical Insur-
ance Program, which is more comprehensive and cheaper than ever! $138.99 annually gets you coverage for a year world
-wide (previously it was USA only) and is applicable to as many single trips as you like if each trip is 60 days or less. So, 
for example, you can obtain coverage for 3 (or more) trips under 60 days in length. 
 

How to Register 

1) Register online at:  https://unionsavings.ca/en/register/ 

2)    Select Canadian Federation of Musicians, then select Hamilton Musicians’ Guild, Local 293 in the dropdown 

menu 

3)    After logging in, select the products/services of interest 

 

For questions on your account, how the discounts work or any of the products/services  

please contact Union Savings at 1-800-418-2990. 
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http://www.hamiltonmusicians.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/CAD-Flying-Guide-Final-English.pdf


Membership activity November 04 2021 to June 25, 2022 

If you have any questions about your membership status, please contact the office 

Aadam, Fraidcon 

Banks, Roger 

Beaver, Martin 

Benyameen, Benyamen 

Boardman, Gary 

Boda, Stephen 

Brown, Glen Mr. 

Burley, Michael 

Curry, David Scott 

Di Cecca, Celina Marie 

Dickson, Robert 

Dillon, William J 

Falconi, Adam 

Farrugia, Benny 

Farrugia, Bruno 

Feist, Leslie 

Fuller, Stephen C 

Gale, Christopher 

Goodlad, Kelly 

Grimwood, Paul 

Gwynne, Elliott 

Harmer, Georgia 

Hastings, Jordan 

Hastings, Jordan 

Helsdon, Allen 

Hicks, Vivian 

Howe, Robin 

Hyland, Gordon 

MacNeil, Stephen 

McMaster, Mark 

Mirizio, Gino 

Mitchell, Ed 

Myrto, Bianca-Nicole 

O'Brien, Jesse 

Pitkin, Stephen 

Quigley, Michael 

Sasso, Mark 

Schauer, John 

Scott, Andrew D 

Silver, Ethan 

Simmons, Barry 

Stahl, James G 

Taylor, Jeffrey 

Wilkinson, Ron Mr. 

Williams, Vivienne 

Wintermans, Daniel 

Wright, Jeremy 

18 

 

Alexander, Mark 

Devey, Robert 

Ricci, Mike 

Allen-Creighton, Esme 

Altomare, Angelo 

Baldry, Dave 

Bath, James 

Beeken, Marie 

Bell, Kevin 

Cameron-Gillings, Sharon 

Coombs, Paul 

Cotton, Michael 

Delisi, Andrew 

Ellis, Donald 

Farmer, Kevin 

Foster, Stephen 

Hall, Gregory 

Hannah, Ben 

Hannah, Kyle 

Hendrickson, Houston 

Hucal, John 

Hucal, Morris 

Johnson, David 

Khan, Maham 

Loor, Lorgia 

Lune, Declan 

Mechichem, Anny 

Metcalfe, Tommy 

Milla, Camila 

Mitchel Ponce, Amhed 

Monaco, Robert 

Morris-Clarke, Mackenzie 

Mulchrone, Shane 

Nicoloff, David 

Paul, Glenn 

Potter, Warren 

Priolo, Tony 

Ricardo, Danny  J.   

Rozo, Santiago 

Soomet, Urmas 

Stoddard, Aidan 

Thibault, Klaudia 

Tondreau, Chris 

Travale, Michael 

Walker, Norman 

Watson, Cameron 

Wray, Cajjmere 

Baker, Mark  

Bersche, Tyler 

Bines, Zachary 

Burke, Jasmyn 

Chorlton, Martin 

Da Vinci, Michael P 

De Keyzer, Jack 

Edmonds, Dan 

Fisico, Alexander 

Gardner, Cole Agnew 

Ghent, Amber 

Gibbons, Miles E 

Gomon, Michael 

Hastings, Thomas 

Hlibka, Geoff 

Hryziuk, Matthew John 

Irmisch, Ian Kneeland Wilkes 

Kenyon, Jaclyn 

Lathrop, Derek 

Learn, Loeden R 

Lichach, Garry 

Little, Andrew 

Loney, Natalie 

MacKenzie, Spencer 

Marshall, Joshua 

May, Brian 

Michael, Adam 

Nardi, David 

Park, In Hye 

Pate, Gabriel 

Pelletier, Steve 

Rogers, Garnet 

Rowlinson, Annie 

Schroor, Mark 

Skingley, Steve 

Sweetnam, Skye Alexandra 

Telner, Susan 

Verhovsek, Vili (viljem) 

Wilson, Tom 

Wood, Michael 

Woods, Evan J 

Albidone, Salvatore 
(Sam) 

Braid, David 

Ippolito, Alphonso 

Ladd, Larry 

Mysko, Natalie 

Tremblay, Serge 

Allwood, Yanick 

Bhattacharya, Jason 

Choi, Nakwon 

DiRisio, Don 

Duffy, Alan 

Garzon, Kim 

Hagin, Graysen 

Kitchen, Kyle 

Lawryshyn, Brandon 

Nunn, Peter Louis 

Racanelli, Veronica 

Rosenberg, James Lewis 

Trozzi, Matthew Demtri 



Alexander, Mark 

Arthurs, Peter (James) 

Ball, Terrence J 

Beach, Steve 

Bebbington, John 

Beese, Helen 

Behr, George 

Benton, Paul 

Bramhall, Terry 

Broadbent, David 

Brownell, Laura 

Callura, Joseph E 

Carter, Russell 

Clewer, David 

Cohen, Frances A 

Cozens, Charles T 

Dalgleish Jr, David 

De Keyzer, Jack 

Denis, Reg 

Deutsch, Nick 

Devey, Robert 

Di Battista, Carlo 

Eady, Albert E 

  

Do we have your current  

contact information? 

 

 

The Local 293 Office sends out im-
portant advisories to members by email and we want to 
make sure that you’re not left in the dark!  

   

It is important to notify the office of any changes to your 
contact information.  This includes your email address, 
phone numbers and home address.  

Call 905-525-4040 or email   

( local293hmg@bellnet.ca )  

to make sure that we have your   

correct contact information. 

You can also update your contact information  

online by going to:  http://www.afm.org/    

on the right hand site of the home page,  

under Links click on 

Manage your AFM Profile  
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Maguire, Michael 

Malone, Michael Mr 

Malseed, Brent Harland 

Malseed, Janna 

Mann, Kevin A 

Matheson, Stillman 

McAllister, Russell 

Merinuk, Diane 

Minden, Vivian 

Moffitt, Marsha 

Morris, John P 

Musico, Frank 

Mysko, Natalie 

Nelson, Nancy (Bourdon) 

Nemeth, Carmen 

Nickafor, Neil 

O'Donnell, Kevin 

Pacey, Kyle 

Panchezak, Donna 

Panchezak, Paul 

Pedler, Jack 

Pentland, Stephen 

Potter, David 

Preuss, Hans J.F. 

Richardson, Jon 

Rihbany, Peter 

Rogers, Garnet 

Romm, Avis 

Sobolewski, Steve 

Speziale, Jay 

Staley, John 

Stead, Sterling 

Strong, Henry 

Sutherland, Jacqueline 

Thomas, Ian 

Titian, Reg 

Tryon, Valerie 

Uranowski, Andrew 

Wall, Martin 

Wasylenky, Rudy 

Watson, Peter 

Weil, Russ 

Weir, Ailsa 

Whiting, John 

Wright, Arlene 

Eady, Lynda 

Feudo, Larry 

Flock, Roger 

Gagnon, Pierre Yves 

Gallant, Randy 

Garofalo, Andrea 

Gomon, Michael 

Graham, Ginger A 

Graville, Brian 

Heaslip, James 

Hepner, Darcy Rolston 

Holinaty, William 

Hunt, Christopher 

Iadeluca, Jean-Norman 

Ippolito, Alphonso 

Johnson, Jude 

Karcza, Alex 

Lancaster, Carter 

Lanois, Daniel 

Lefevre, Ralph 

Lichach, Garry 

Linfoot, David 

MacDonald, Peter 

mailto:local293hmg@bellnet.ca
http://www.afm.org/


 
 

20 Hughson St. South, Suite 811 

Hamilton, Ontario   L8N  2A1 

Phone: 905-525-4040  
Fax:  905-525-4047 

email: local293hmg@bellnet.ca  

www.hamiltonmusicians.org 

 

Official Newsletter  

of the  

Hamilton Musicians’ Guild 

 

Publisher, Editor  

& Graphic Designer:  
 

Brent Malseed  
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Click Here to Sign Up 

https://musiciansrights.ca/en/sign-up/

